
The Four-Way Test 

of the things we think, say or do 

 1. Is it the truth? 

 2. Is it fair to all concerned? 

 3. Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 

 4. Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 
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Club            Venue                Day & Time 

Brunswick  Brunswick Country Club     Thu. 12:45 PM 

Glynn County  Brunswick Hospital       Wed. 7:30 AM 

Jekyll Island  Jekyll Island Club Hotel       Wed. 7:30 AM 

St. Simons Island Sea Palms (Call before)       Tue.   1:00 PM 

SSI Marshes of Glynn Epworth – Jinks Dining Room     Thu.  7:30 AM

Cot Campbell, President, Dogwood Stable  

Seventy-four stakes winners, six trips to the Kentucky Derby, a 
Preakness winner, six millionaires, two Eclipse Awards and a 

Breeders’ Cup victory mark the immediate high-
lights of Dogwood Stable— the original racing 
partnership. Dogwood Stable President W. Co-
thran "Cot" Campbell formulated the idea of part-
nerships in 1969 and has never looked back. The 
concept of group ownership of Thoroughbreds 
appealed to Cot Campbell because it allowed 

people the opportunity to participate in the racing world at a reason-
able cost. This simple idea became a success beyond his wildest 
dreams. Pictured above is the Dogwood Stable Office in Aiken, SC. 
See Page 3 for more Dogwood Stable photos.  

Rotary Spray 

Today’s Program—November 9, 2010  

Vicky Sawal, SSI Elementary Counselor &  Sara Dodd, SSI Elementary 
Science Teacher— An Update on SSI Rotary Funds Contributed to the 
Science Lab. 
To date the Science Lab at SSI Elementary has received $11,750 which 
helped purchase microscopes, binoculars and other equipment.  Sara 
shared with us, among other things, pictures of the “little scientists” busy 
with research of various items found at the beach.   

Program—November 2, 2010 
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Guests/Hosts 

Virginia Corwin -  Jerry Schueneman 
Misty Gillette - Susan Imhoff 

Greeters 

11/09 - Ben Lee, Charles Lewis 
11/16 - Lisa Martin, John Mathews 

Rotobucks  

Susan Hardwick $51             

    Birthdays 11/9—11/15 

Ben Lee   11/09 

Dorothy Donahoo 11/11 

Page  Faulk  11/14 

Bill Turbeville  11/15 

 

 

 

 

Attendance  

86 members = 72% 
2 guests + 2 speakers = 90 

 Visiting Rotarians 

 None 

Upcoming Programs 

November 16—Classification Talks. 

November 23—No meeting, Thanksgiving Week.  

November 30, 2010—Chantel Dunham, Director of Develop-

ment, UGA Libraries, “Treasures from our Vault.”   

December 7, 2010—(Board of Directors Meeting), Randy 

Wester, The Story of Pearl Harbor.  

December 14, 2010—The Rotary Christmas Lunch. 

December 21, 2010—No Meeting, Christmas Week. 

December 28, 2010—No Meeting, New Year’s Week. 

Club News 

 Canned food drive:  Bring canned and/or dry goods the 

next two weeks for Thanksgiving. 

 Blue Badge Presentation:  Jim Henderson received his 

blue badge. 

All Red Badge members are encouraged to attend the inaugu-
ral Red Badge Boot Camp on November 16th at 11:30 a.m. in the 
Green Room to learn more about our club and to accelerate the 
process to obtaining your blue badges.  Direct questions to David 
Medford or Bob Sprouse, Red Badge Boot Camp Co-Chairs.  

 

Rotary International News 

Catching Life at the Crossroads 

By Dan Nixon 
Rotary International News – 11/4/10 

Michel Huneault finds photography a perfect fit with his work in devel-

opment and peace-building. During the past 10 years. the former Rotary Peace 

Fellow (UC Berkeley 2002-04) has served with the Canadian International De-

velopment Agency in Afghanistan and as an independent observer on electoral 

monitoring missions in Bangladesh, Bolivia, Haiti, Ukraine, and the West Bank. 

Huneault has worked as a photographer on behalf of magazines, develop-

ment organizations, and art institutions and received several photography awards 

in Canada, France, and Germany. In 2010, he became an artist in residence at the 

Aberystwyth Arts Centre in Wales, with the support of a Quebec Arts Council 

grant, to produce his first solo exhibition, due to open in March. 

Huneault donated three of his works for a silent auction at the RIBI 

(Rotary International in Great Britain & Ireland) Conference in April as part of a 

fundraiser to permanently endow a Rotary Peace Fellowship in the name of Past 

RI President Bill Huntley. 

The peace fellowships have created “a very strong and ever fresh com-

munity of peacemakers,” Huneault says. “This network has allowed me to have a 

greater impact and achieve more professionally. It has contributed as well to my 

emotional stamina in what can be a very tough career psychologically. I have a 

network of colleagues that share the burden and can understand personal sacri-

fices it requires.”  

 

More Photos from Dogwood Stable Archives 

Cot Campbell (left) & Some Additional Photos   
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